
VILLAGE OF SADORUS    115 E MARKET ST    PO BOX 109   SADORUS, IL 

6187T2-0109 

July 19, 2023                                                Phone (217)-598-2255     www.sadorus.com 

 

The regularly scheduled Board Meeting for the Village of Sadorus was 

called to order at 6:30 pm, by President Ted Myhre.  Present were Trustees 

Jim Thompson, Ken Peterson, Ken Gaines, Trent Henson & Joel Thompson 

Also, present Attorney Amy Rupiper & Treasurer Lisa Lehnert 

           Absent: Joe Henson 

 

Public Forum:  TJ Spence spoke of issue with maintenance trucks driving in 

his yard that was working at Buford’s. He is still interest in purchasing 

village property near his property.  He also inquired about sound ordinance 

progress.  Nancy Decker would like to be sure that South St to her property 

was oiled and chipped. 

Luke from 217 submitted his business card & brochure. His company does 

drainage location. Church St has drainage issues along with 2nd & Fourth St. 

stated Steve Turpin. 

Sue Wood Rogers concerned about Semi parking on Cider St. Campers 

parking on street parking. (Campers can be parked for 48 hours) and work 

trucks parking in the residential . She wants bylaws and ordinance enforced 

even if it means hiring more policing.  She was also concerned about 

fireworks going off in the street at 10:30pm especially since it has been so 

dry. 

Kim Spencer inquired about fire hydrants if water company was done 

replacing or adding them. She wanted to know if water pressure was 

adequate in the old ones. Fire Dept test them periodically.  

Mr. Lozar sent a letter commending the board for replacing the sidewalk in 

front of the ship museum.  

 

Trent Henson motioned to approve the June minutes. Joel Thompson 2nd. 

RCVMC 

Jim Thompson motioned to approve the warrants. (3 bills not on warrant 

were submitted for immediate payment) Trent Henson 2nd.  RCVMC   



Trent Henson motioned to accept the Treasurer Report Joel Thompson  

2nd.  RCVMC   Lisa suggested moving CDs as they came due to the Illinois 

Fund (not in the MFT Fund) 

 

Unfinished business: 

A. Amy submitted a counter office to Mr. Lozar. 

Amy has moved forward with 2 other properties on in violation.  

Ted has received a complaint that he will forward to Amy along with 

pictures. 

B. Sound Ordinance Review: Amy presented the board with a draft sound 

ordinance. She went with Plainly Audibled Standard on 

recommendations of other attorneys and her research with EPA   It does 

not require a decimal meter. 

C. 2023 Street project: oil and chipping will start within the next 2 weeks. 

Repairing of pot holes will be complete tomorrow/ parking space lining 

and sidewalk repair on E Market is completed.  

D. SFPD/ ESDA:  tabled 

           New Business:  

               Jim Thompson motioned to Adopt Ordinance No. 2023-0-1 Annual                                                                           

               Appropriation Ordinance for 2023-2024.  Ken Gaines 2nd. RCVMC 

               Trent Henson: potholes will be completed tomorrow 

          Trustee Report:   

            Jim Thompson passed out flyers for upcoming car show on August 19 

Spraying of weeds needs to be done by village employee so liability 

on the Village not the mowing company. 

           Ken Gaines will now be on Flags & Decoration 

             

            The hole at the corner of 4th & W. Market St was discussed. 

 

       Trent Henson motioned to adjourn at 7:37pm Ken Peterson 2nd.      

        RCVMC                                                         

  

  Respectfully submitted,  



          Peggy Thompson         RCVMC: ROLL CALL VOTE MOTION CARRIED                                               


